
 
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
Thank you to everyone who has played a part in making Term 1, 2024 a memorable term. If you have 
been keeping an eye on our social media, you will see our students excelling in many areas both at 
school and in our community. We are proud of all our students who display our school values of Aotea, 
Taupaenui and Paepae. Aotea represents a caring environment for all, Taupaenui supports the 
attainment of human potential and Paepae supports courage, adventure, strength and persistence in 
the pursuit of knowledge.  
 
We believe for our students to learn and grow they must understand and demonstrate these values 
within our school environment. Today in assembly we focused on our Paepae value. Students were 
courageous and performed their race unity speeches, music items and gave out and received 
certificates.  
 
Last week we sent out a specific newsletter focused on uniform. Thank you so much for the response 
we have had to this newsletter. Over the last week we have fitted numerous students, some of these 
students and whānau have taken us up on the offer of support financially in this space and we have 
been happy to help. There are further uniform fitting days during the holidays. I encourage you to 
make use of these to ensure your child has the correct uniform. Please continue to connect with us if 
you need financial help in this area.  
 
Attendance remains a talking point at school and in the media. We set high expectations around 
attendance and are focused on supporting and encouraging our students to attend every day. 
Research indicates a strong relationship between a child’s attendance and their learning progress. 
Therefore, we monitor and track student attendance closely. One mechanism is our new attendance 
reports that you will receive every five weeks. Please connect with whānau teachers and pastoral leads 
if you have questions or concerns about your child's attendance. Today you should have received the 
first attendance report for the year. 
 
Senior students also have a summary of their NCEA results to date attached. Please talk to your senior 
student about their progress towards their NCEA qualification. Once again, if you have concerns or 
questions, connect with their whānau or subject teacher. Don’t forget that in between these reports, 
you can access attendance and NCEA information on parent portal. If you have misplaced your 
passwords, please connect with the school office.  
 
Week 4 in Term 2 is when some of our Year 10 and 11 students have their next opportunity to sit the 
new Literacy and Numeracy Common Assessment Activities (CAAs). Students are required to pass 
these Literacy and Numeracy assessments to gain NCEA Level 1, 2 and 3. Students can sit these 
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assessments at any time from Year 9 onwards. Some of our Year 9 students will have an opportunity 
to sit these later in the year. Once students pass these assessments, they do not need to sit them 
again. Students should sit the Numeracy and Literacy CAAs when they are at a level where staff feel 
they will be successful. 
 
Our amazing students have had a fabulous term and we have enjoyed working with them. We hope 
all our students have a wonderful holiday including the 30 that are travelling to Queensland on a sports 
tour. We know both the Rugby 7s and the Hockey team will be great ambassadors for our school. We 
look forward to our students returning to school on 29 April, ready to continue their learning journey.  
 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



Term 1 Attendance Statistics 

 

Regularly 
attending 

(attending more 
than 90%) 

Irregular absence 
(attending more 

than 80% and up to 
90%) 

Moderately absent 
(attending more 

than 70% and up to 
80%) 

Chronically absent 
(attending 70% or 

less) 
Type Number % Number % Number % Number % 
Te Paepae 
o Aotea 467 49.7% 224 23.8% 108 11.5% 140 14.9% 
National 
Targets  70%  19%  6%  5% 

 
• 87 students in the school have 100% attendance. They will receive a certificate at the start of 

next term in their house assemblies.  
• All students in the chronically absent category have attendance plans and some have been 

referred to Truancy.  
• Next term, the South Taranaki Kahui Ako (group of schools in South Taranaki) have a range 

of interventions starting to support students in the 70 – 89 zone to try to increase their 
attendance rate to 90% plus.  

• Please continue to connect with us if your child is needing support attending school.  
 

NCEA Highlights 
• 19 Year 9 students already have NCEA Level 1 credits 
• 37 Year 10 students already have NCEA Level 1 credits 
• 8 Year 10 students have NCEA Level 1 Literacy 
• 16 Year 10 students have NCEA Level 1 Numeracy 
• 1 Year 11 students has already passed NCEA Level 1 
• 118 Year 11 students already have NCEA Level 1 credits 
• 30 Year 11 students have NCEA Level 1 Literacy 
• 33 Year 11 students have NCEA Level 1 Numeracy 
• 82 Year 12 students have passed NCEA Level 1 
• 111 Year 12 students have NCEA Level 1 Literacy 
• 115 Year 12 students have NCEA Level 1 Numeracy 
• 7 Year 12 have already passed NCEA Level 2 
• 64 Year 13 have passed NCEA Level 1 
• 66 Year 13 students have NCEA Level 1 Literacy 
• 66 Year 13 students have NCEA Level 1 Numeracy 
• 55 Year 13 students have passed NCEA Level 2 
• 1 Year 13 student has already passed Level 3 
• 19 Year 13 students have passed University Entrance Literacy 

We will continue to share the progress our students are making with their NCEA qualifications.  

 

Remember to check Parent Portal on a regular basis to 
follow your child’s progress. 



 

Number of students in the school 
Year 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
Number of students 136 152 160 150 147 125 74 

 

Year 7 – 10 Numeracy and Literacy PAT testing 
Progressive Achievement Tests (PATs) have been conducted on all our Year 7 -10 students this term. 
This testing is vital so we can monitor student progress. Our students sit Mathematics, Reading 
Comprehension and Reading Vocabulary. Student results are then used to inform teachers with their 
practice. It is also incredibly helpful to see trends across the school so we can allocate resources 
effectively to help students.  

Results from the PATs can be found on the Parent Portal. Please discuss with numeracy and literacy 
teachers if you have any questions. It is important to remember that one off tests can be affected by 
environmental factors (e.g., didn’t eat breakfast, bereavement in the family, etc). It is for this reason 
teachers also assess students throughout the year against curriculum levels in the New Zealand 
Curriculum.  

School Policies 

The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are 
tailored to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with 
procedures for behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
  

SchoolDocs login details 
Username tepaepaeoaotea 
Password excellence 

 
Policies for review Term 1 
 
• Te Tiriti o Waitangi 
• Board responsibility 
• Parent Involvement 
• Communicating with Parents 
• Community Conduct Expectations 
• School Character 
• School Planning and Reporting 
• Reporting to Parents on Student Progress and Achievement 

 
Please login to SchoolDocs at any time to read and give feedback on these policies.   

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


Tuakana Teina Time (Fridays 1.45pm – 3.00pm) 
The wider school community is welcome to join us for events highlighted orange. 

 Term Two 
Week 1   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 3 May, TSB Hub 

2   Colour Run – Wednesday, 10 May 

3   Waiata Practice 

4   Waiata Practice 

5   Inter-Awa Waiata Comp – Friday, 31 May, TSB Hub 

6   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 7 June, TSB Hub 

7   Round Three: Head Leaders Challenge 

8   Round Four: Head Leaders Challenge 

9   Matariki – Public Holiday Friday, 28 June 

10   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 7 June, TSB Hub 

 

The tuakana–teina relationship, an integral part of traditional Māori society, provides a model for 
buddy systems. An older or more expert tuakana (brother, sister or cousin) helps and guides a younger 
or less expert teina (originally a younger sibling or cousin). In a learning environment that recognises 
the value of ako, the tuakana–teina roles may be reversed at any time. For example, the student who 
yesterday was the expert on te wā and explained the lunar calendar may need to learn from her 
classmate today about how manaakitanga (hospitality) is practiced by the local hapū.  

The concept of a tuakana–teina relationship / Aspects of planning / Teaching and learning te reo 
Māori / Curriculum guidelines / Home - Te reo Māori (tki.org.nz)  

https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/5f63dba8a8595f254982263ef4dee5b9.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/2e3a3f549e72f3b7767fc02bcb173769.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/17e435ed026c8c22a1afab2e434735a1.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/37bc837c8439adab7057df34818231c8.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship


  

Our Social and 
Emotional 

Learning focus 
for this week. 
This work is 

completed each 
morning in 

Whānau Hui. 
 



Cell Phone Implications 
Our front office staff are finding it difficult to locate students during break times if they need to leave 
school for appointments. Please communicate to your child before school if they have an appointment 
that day. Alternatively, please communicate your child’s appointment time to the office outside of 
break times so they can get a message to their classroom.   

Break times are Morning tea 11.15 – 11.45am / Lunch 1.15 – 1.45pm 

Confiscated Cell Phones 

First time offence: Student cell phones can be collected by students at the end of the day. If a student 
is leaving early during the day, the office will ring home to confirm the student is not returning later 
in the day before they will issue them their cell phone.  

Second and subsequent offences: Student cell phones will need to be collected by a caregiver. If they 
are leaving early, a parent will still need to come to school to collect their phone. 

Attendance and Engagement 
The Ministry of Education has released the following guide to help support parents and caregivers to 
have their children attend school and develop habits of regular attendance. 
Student attendance: Guide for parents and caregivers – Ministry of Education 
  

School Ball  
It is important to note that students are expected to attend school 80% or more to be eligible to 
attend school events, including the School Ball. Encourage your students to track their attendance 
through the parent portal using their school log in and password. If you have any questions, please 
contact Rachel Williams (Principal) or Mahaki Akauola (Senior Pastoral Leader). 

After School Senior Academic Support 
The following opportunities are available for students to seek extra 

support in their subjects during Term 2, 3.15-4.00pm 
Sciences Tuesday – JBA 

Wednesday – GBA 
Friday – EPL/TWI 

Mathematics L2: Tuesday 
L1: Wednesday 
L3: Thursday 

Photography 
Visual Arts 

Monday 
Tuesday 

Digital Technology Thursday 
English Monday 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D36b27e5a15-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LT2sOpFiB087ghp4KIJy83JYjSReyHd8WfmHpAlbsxPneP02fPknGIc6GlTNc8He&s=OJEPcLQxjuHK4dk_UMq59dkgsJBSLAhJ30RJARqW55M&e=


  



  



 



 

 



Please read the following information carefully. Being part of a production is an amazing experience 
but also a big commitment. 

Production Dates 20-26 June 2024 

The Lion King Jr will go on stage at the Hāwera Memorial Theatre. We will be performing six shows. 
Students involved must be available for all six shows. 

Rehearsals 
Will be held out of school time - Mondays 7-9pm, Thursdays 7-9pm and Sundays 4-7pm. 
You may not be required at every rehearsal.  
First rehearsal Sunday, 28 April at 4pm (last Sunday of the school holidays). 

Any enquires, please contact: Whaea Emily Emily.Davidson@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz or 
Mr Campbell Shaun.Campbell@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Emily.Davidson@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz
mailto:Shaun.Campbell@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz


 

Please click on the link below for ALL Badge information: 

AAA Year 7-8 Taupaenui badge information.pdf 

https://tepaepaeoaotea-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/kylie_surgenor_tepaepaeoaotea_school_nz/EZwuB4z0hUNOoRiNHb0z_-8B51dy4e5KgUzTqvtBDQ5LCg?e=EtrhAl


 

Great to see the wrap of Term 1 sports.  It was pretty full on with lots of teams and individuals 
participating in events and tournaments around Taranaki and in national events. 

Two Te Paepae o Aotea sports teams attended Summer Tournament week – Volleyball and Waka 
Ama.  Some great results and successes while away with lots of learnings and take aways for both 
groups. 

Well done to everyone involved from players, parents, management and sponsors who supported and 
helped our teams attend these tournaments. 

At Te Paepae o Aotea, we do our best to reduce financial boundaries for teams going away on 
tournaments.  Funding is submitted for all teams in the hope that we are successful in our 
submission.  We are very thankful to Pelorus Trust who helped reduce those boundaries giving our 
teams the opportunity to attend and participate. 

In Term 1 we attended 11 TSSSA events with over 200 students involved: Year 7/8 Rippa Rugby 
competition, Year 7-8 Inter-Intermediate Swimming Champs and Year 7/8 Summer Sports Exchange - 
over 130 students involved and eight Senior TPOA summer sports teams. 

Year 7/8 Mixed Basketball and Senior/Junior Basketball starts in Term 2. Make sure you keep an eye 
on information around game times and venues.  

Rugby – will be kicking off their season with games being played Saturday and Sundays. 

Football – two boys’ teams and a girls’ team are hoping to participate in their competitions. 

Hockey – Mixed Hockey have been training and hoping for another successful seasons. 

Reminder - Player fees for sports teams will be attached to student accounts.  Please check your 
account for payment details. 

 
Year 7-8 Rippa Rugby 
Five teams played in the Southern Rugby Rippa Tournament held over 5-6 weeks.  All games I watched 
were played in good spirits and sportsmanship. Our TPOA Green team played St Joesphs in the final 
under wet conditions.  Skillful Rippa was played from both teams however our team played out of 
their skins on attack and defence, winning their final and retaining the trophy for another year.  Well 
done. 

Netball 
Teams have been entered into the Hawera Satellite competition which starts in Term 2 – Saturday, 
4 May. The competition will run for 10 weeks.  Teams have been finalised with coaches 
appointed.  Our Senior A Netball team will be playing Friday nights in the Prem 3 competition. 

Practices have started with more beginning in the first week back in Term 2.  Please make sure that 
you attend these practices.  

Sports News 



Year 7/8 Sports Exchanges 
Year 7/8 students will have the opportunity to play in three sports exchanges with Devon, Highlands 
and Manukorihi. 

Sports on offer will be Netball, Basketball, Hockey, Football, Rugby 7’s/Rippa, Chess, Table Tennis, 
Indoor Bowls, Badminton and eSports. 

We will be asking students to register their name for one of these sports if interested. 

If there are any parents interested in helping coach these teams, please contact me 
vicki.roberts@tgepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

Dates for the exchanges are: 

• Thursday, 23 May 2024 – Home 
• Wednesday, 19 June 2024 – Home 
• Wednesday, 14 August 2024 – Away 

 

Student Expectations and Taupaenui Sports Agreement 
It is very important for all students and parents to understand students are required to follow our 
sports expectations and Taupaenui Agreement. 

We encourage students who represent our school to do so with pride and respect for all those who 
are involved. 

• Students to have 80% attendance in school and attend trainings regularly to be involved in 
games, exchanges and National/Regional tournaments. 

• Students to follow and uphold our school values and expectations. 
• Students to always wear correct school uniform. 
• Students to be respectful to all staff and students. 

 
Our Taupaenui Agreement is around sideline behaviour and player behaviour on the field.  We have 
zero tolerance for unsportsmanlike behaviour from any player, parent and/or management involved. 

Teams will be given an agreement to take home to sign together with a parent/caregiver. 

Student achievement 
We want to capture our student achievements throughout the year.  If you or your child has done 
something that needs to be recognised at school, please click on the link below and fill in the form. 

Information collected will also be used for end of year achievements. 

Click on the link below to register achievements now for Sports, Culture, Academic and Community. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR 

 

Staff Achievement 
Over the break Mr Jason Cressingham will be attending the ISF World Secondary Schools Cross Country 
Championships in Nairobi, Kenya.  Mr Cressingham is the Assistant Team Leader of the New Zealand 

mailto:vicki.roberts@tgepaepaeoaotea.school.nz
https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR


Secondary School Cross Country Team.   This is an awesome achievement.  Safe travels and have a 
great time. 

Have a fantastic two-week break.  Make sure you get in extra trainings if your team is unable to meet 
over the holidays.  

A coach can only give you the resources and tools to help you with your game and skills.  YOU need to 
take ownership and responsibility for doing the extras out of training to improve your fitness, skills 
and gain confidence. 

Sport On Field/Off Field Uniform 
Te Paepae o Aotea have an online shop for students to purchase our ‘Sports Hoodie’ or ‘Sports 
training/warm up tee. 

• Shop is NOW live. 
• Shop closes: Monday 15 April 2024. 
• Items will be delivered 4-6 weeks from the closing date (approx. mid – end May). 
• Delivery instructions:  all items purchased will be delivered to the school for distribution. 

These will be issued by the Sports coordinator. 
• Payment Option online ONLY. 

 

If your TEAM coach has indicated that you will be provided one of these items through sponsorship, 
please do not purchase through the online shop. 

Ngā mihi, 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 
 

2024 Up and Coming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Years 9-13 
MotoX Sunday, 14 April 
X Country Tuesday, 14 May 
Indoor Bowls/Boccia Thursday, 16 May 
Netball Tuesday, 21 May 
Skateboarding Monday, 27 May 
eSports Wednesday, 29 May 

Years 7-8 
9-Aside League TBC 
Manukorihi Winter Exchange Tuesday, 14 May 

Te Paepae o Aotea School Events 
Queensland Multi Sport Tour 13 – 21 April  
Cross Country & Colour Run Friday, 10 May 

 
 



Please click on the link below to make your order: 
https://www.kukrisports.co.nz/.../productNavListNg.action 

  

https://www.kukrisports.co.nz/.../productNavListNg.action?fbclid=IwAR153mfMbP-AWtKbyqYsy4yiVEI-c0lg-fmn57H01JPghkC5HEVS8xs2NVU_aem_AUN9zcoORieyKmmu-B1U0Irx3llIJH49wqucED7S0IMVIOn-vAAPvmhXWKmULV_rPthAOogO-_5e1vrzty0l4_GX


  



  



 



 

All school uniform items need to be purchased through: 

  
 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/
https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/


 

  

 

 

 

 

 


